

School Committee Meeting

Buker Elementary School Multi-Purpose Room

Knowledge

Thursday, September 22, 2016

6:30 PM

Excellence

PROFESSIONAL TEACHER STAUS RECOGNITION 6:30 PM = 7:00 PM

6:30 PM - 7:00 PM Call to Order 7:00 Pledge of Allegiance Citizens' Comments 7:05 4. Chair's Report 7:15 Superintendent's Report 7:30 Consent Agenda 7:45 a. Minutes of September 8, 2016 Exhibit A 7. Committee Reports 8:00 a. Communications b. Planning c. Policy d. Warrant Student Rep. Other-School Liaisons Updates New Business 8:30 Report on summer Programs b. Superintendent's Review Appointment of Don Gallant to Position of District Treasurer Appointment of member to Policy Subcommittee to replace D. Hurley Appointment of Deb Evans to Warrant Subcommittee Policies 1st Reading-Teaching about Tobacco, Alcohol & Drugs Policy Exhibit B 2nd Reading-Pediculosis Policy Exhibit C 2nd Reading-Use of Tobacco, Drugs & Alcohol by Students Exhibit D 2nd Reading-Administering Medicines Exhibit E 9. Other a. Topics for Next Meeting 10. Vote to Adjourn 9:30 Michelle Bailey, HWRSC Secretary:

Respect

Responsibility

Hamilton-Wenham Regional School District
Office of the Superintendent
Wenham, Massachusetts 01984

HAMILTON-WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES September 8, 2016

A. CALL TO ORDER: Stacey Metternick called the meeting to order at 7:11 pm in the Buker

School Multi-Purpose Room.

Present: Michelle Bailey, Jeanise Bertrand, Deborah Evans

Also present: Michael Harvey

Jeff Sands

Nancy Bergner

Phil Sterns, Hamilton FINCOM

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

III. CITIZENS' COMMENTS

No citizen comments

IV. CHAIR'S REPORT

- A. Dennis Hurley has resigned from his position. We appreciate his service on this Committee. The SC is seeking citizen's from Hamilton to submit application by 9/26 at 4 PM to fill his position until the end of Dennis' term in April. After gathering applicants, the committee will appoint
- B. Retreat in August, working on goals which will be finalized tonight
- C. HS Curriculum Night went smoothly on Sept. 7
- D. HW Library and Buker School Raising Resilient Children Oct. 6 at 7 pm
- E. Stacey Metternick met with the chairs of both Hamiton and Wenham FINCOMs to open discussion for the coming year.

V. SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

We're off to a great start to the 2016-2017 school year. It has been a busy opening few weeks of school. As always, our staff and students were able to get right back into the routine of the school day quickly and easily. Here's a review of the highlights of our opening activities:

8/22 and 8/23—New Teacher Orientation

We welcomed 18 new teachers to the HWRSD last week. All new staff are required by DESE to have a two year induction program, including the assignment of a 1:1 mentor. Director of Curric-

/

ulum, Assessment and Instruction Peggy McElhinney coordinates our orientation program with assistance from Mentoring Coordinators Heidi Hebert and Prudy Pilkanis. Peggy and I opened the sessions with a review of the District's Mission, Vision and Core Beliefs Documents. We also led new staff through a review of our Transfer Goals and the principles of Understanding by Design. Other sessions in the program included an introduction to the Student Services Department by Kathy Harris, and overview of the Technology Department by Alan Taupier, and a review of school safety procedures by members of the Hamilton and Wenham Public Safety Departments. The two-day training concluded with a tour of the HWRSD School Buildings and other points of interest in the community, such as the Wenham Museum and HW Public Library. The tour concluded with a photo at the tank in Patton Park.

New Staff List

Central Office

Peggy McElhinney, Director of Curriculum, Assessment and Instruction Jen Sauriol, 6-12 Mathematics Curriculum Leader

Student Services

Kristen Lazzaro, Director of Guidance and Counseling

Leigh Perrault, School Psychologist

Lisa Cheney, PreK Coordinator

Buker School

Austin Hughes—TA

Anna Vitale—Special Education

Cutler School

Katherine Parker, School Secretary

Alysha Paulson, Speech-Language Therapist (Shared with Buker)

Andrea Poritzky, literacy TA

Adam Woods, special education TA

Winthrop School

Samantha Harris, TA-PreK

Jaclyn Karvelas, Speech-Language Therapist

Catherine Peterson, TA-ILP

MRMS

Alexis Dwyer, Guidance Long Term Substitute

Marybeth Dwyer, TA

Heather Maes, Learning Skills

Anne Matthews, Social Studies Teacher

Emily Neault, ELA Teacher

Dai Shi, Mandarin Teacher

Katie Simko, Chorus (Shared w/HS)

Marybeth Ting, School Nurse

HWRHS

Susan Archer, TA

Felicia DaRosa, Math

Sarah Eshelman, ELA

Matthew Fitzgibbons, Guidance
Anne Foresman, Art
Jeremy Fuller, Special Education
Kelly Rigby, Math
Teresa Stephens, ELA (Transfer from MRMS)

Monday, August 29th—All Staff Returned

All staff returned to work on Monday, August 29th. We began the year meeting in the High School Auditorium. This meeting kicked off with the tradition of our "Summer Memories Slide Show." In early August, I asked the staff to send me their favorite summer photos. I stitched the submissions together into an I-Movie file set to fun summer music. What started four years ago as a brief slide show has now grown to over ten minutes long with over 150 submissions! I then addressed the faculty with my report of "What I did on my summer vacation" and then reviewed the District Mission with them. This year, I also connected our Mission to our newly-completed Transfer Goal Documents.

After my remarks, we introduced the new faculty members to the District (list above) and recognized the teachers who have achieved professional status, which signifies the completion of three years of service in the HWRSD.

2016 Professional Teacher Status Teachers

Lydia Austin MRMS

Christine DeLima MRMS

Lisa Geraghty Buker

Adria Ibarra Cutler

Marcie Muscatell MRMS

Ann Thornburg Cutler

Tammy Garron Winthrop

We also recognized two teachers who have completed twenty-five years of service to the HWRSD. Mark Williams is currently a fourth grade teacher at the Winthrop Elementary School. Kevan Sano is the 6-12 Curriculum Leader for Foreign Language. Both received standing ovations from their colleagues.

Teachers with 25 Years of Service to the HWRSD

Mark Williams Winthrop Elementary School Teacher

Kevan Sano 6-12 Foreign Language Curriculum Leader

Our Keynote Address this year was given by Dr. Stuart Albon, who is a member of the Department of Psychiatry at Massachusetts General Hospital. In this role, Dr. Albon is the Director of a program called Think:Kids, which works with students who have behavioral difficulties. Think:Kids questions the current paradigm that student misbehavior is caused by a lack of will on the part of the student to behave. Rather, Think:Kids explains that student misbehavior is the result of a lack of the development of basic behavioral skills in students. This approach means that

the traditional discipline system based on rewards and punishments cannot be effective because it does not address the behavioral skill deficits in these children. Think: Kids has developed a collaborative problem solving approach that seeks to teach students the behavioral regulation skills they lack, so that they can better regulate themselves. Here is a link to a Tedx Talk given by Dr. Albon that summarizes this approach: https://youtu.be/zuoPZkFcLVs The talk was very well received by faculty. Our plan is to have teams of teachers at each building trained in the Think: Kids intervention method over the course of this year.

After Dr. Albon's address, the faculty heard welcoming remarks from HWREA Union President John Kotch. The program concluded with an address from HWRHS Class of 2017 President Bradley Caccivio. Having a senior from the high school serve as a concrete reminder of the good work that our faculty is doing is always an energizing way to end this meeting. The remainder of Monday's activities took place on the individual building level.

Tuesday, August 30th—Orientation for Grades 6 and 9

Students in Grade 6 and Grade 9 reported respectively to the Middle and High Schools on Tuesday for Orientation. In both programs, students get to meet with the school administration, counseling staff and their new teachers to become comfortable with each school's routines before the official start of school. One of the aspects I like the best about both of these programs is that they are mainly facilitated by older students. At Miles River the H2O (Help to Others) group is selected from current 8th grade students. The High School Program is facilitated by student government and the National Honor Society. In both cases, the 6th and 9th grade students are entering a school where they already have an "expert" that they can consult on anything that might come up once school starts.

Tuesday, August 30th—Staff Development Courses

While the 6th and 9th Grade Students were getting themselves orientated to their new schools, we also had two large-scale trainings going on for teachers. The first was the first session of a course titled, "Studying Skillful Teaching." This course will meet for a total of 36 hours after school during the 2016-2017 school year. We are instituting it as the second year of the two-year teacher induction program for our new faculty. Additionally, it will be open to any other staff member who would like to participate. We currently have approximately 25 teachers enrolled in the course. The teachers enrolled are a nice blend of new and veteran staff. Going forward, we would like to have as many teachers in the district as possible trained in the "Skillful Teacher" method as it will create a common understanding across the District around the definition of high-quality teaching and learning. This definition will assist our evaluators when it come time to evaluate teaching performance, as the standards will be clear and mutually understood.

In addition to the Studying Skillful Teaching Course, we also held a training session on our "Fundations" early literacy development program for teachers in Grades K-2. This program will help our teachers "brush up" on their skills and techniques in teaching our youngest students how to read.

Wednesday, August 31st—All Students Returned

All students returned to school on Wednesday. Despite the heat, it seemed that everyone I spoke with enjoyed being back in school, even the students. Peggy McElhinney and I spent the morning visiting the elementary schools. One of the highlights of this day is kindergarten orientation. Our newest students and their parents are invited into the schools to meet with their teachers, engage in a few brief activities in the classroom and to take a quick bus ride around the neighborhood to learn about the bus rules. Kindergarten classes began their full-day schedules on Tuesday, September 6th.

Thursday, September 1st—Summer Reading Program at HWRHS

On Thursday, September 1st from 12:50 to 2:30, the HWRHS English Department kicked off a new summer reading program. All High School staff members and a few District-level employees, including me, were asked to sponsor a book to read over the summer and host a discussion group of students who had chosen to read the same title. The discussion session I hosted was on the book, Ready Player One by Earnest Cline. I had a great group of students ranging from sophomores to seniors who really seemed to enjoy the book and thought deeply about the themes this dystopian look at a future where virtual reality becomes more attractive than reality itself. At the end of the session, each group of students was asked to create a poster that explained the main theme of the book. The posters from all the different groups were hung in the High School Lobby and Cafeteria for all students and faculty members to view. The feedback I heard on this event was overwhelmingly positive. Congratulations to English Curriculum Leader Bob Hickey and the HS English Department for their work in developing this event.

Google Certified Educators

Summer is not just "time off" for teachers. Every summer we have a significant number of staff members who complete professional development activities to improve their skills in the classroom. Thanks to all of our teachers who have engaged in training this summer.

A training that is new for us this summer is Google Educator Certification. The Google for Education Training Center describes the levels of proficiency of Google Certified Educators:

"Designed for educators and classroom teachers who wish to demonstrate proficiency in using Google for Education tools. The Level 1 status indicates that an educator is able to successfully implement Google Apps for Education into their teaching practice in order to enhance teaching and learning. The Level 2 status indicates that an educator is able to successfully integrate a wider range of Google for Education tools and other technologies in order to transform their teaching practice."

The following faculty at the Middle and High School became Level 1 Google Certified Educators this summer:

Bill Melville

Jan Gauthier

Anne Page

Stefanie Rogal

Danielle Petrucci

Matt Jones

Savannah Lodge-Scharff Bri Valenti

Additionally, Erinn Gilmore and Johanna Wilson completed both Level 1 and 2 Certifications this summer. Congratulations to all!

VI. CONSENT AGENDA

- A. Minutes of June 23, 2016 Exhibit A
- B. Minutes of August 4, 2016 Exhibit B
- C. Appointment Middle School Nurse, Marybeth Ting
- D. Field Trip Request (Cross Country to RI) Exhibit C

MOTION: I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT

TEE VOTE TO APPROVE THE CONSENT AGENDA. THERE CAN BE NO

FURTHER CHANGES OR DISCUSSION.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Deb Evans Unanimously approved by four members present.

VII. NEW BUSINESS

A. Operation Playground @ Winthrop (acceptance of money from the Friends of Winthrop \$11,934.09) Exhibit D

MOTION:

I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT TEE ACCEPT A GIFT FROM THE FRIENDS OF WINTHROP IN THE AMOUNT OF \$11,934.09 AS PRESENTED IN EXHIBIT D.

Nancy Littlehale and Jen Daniels, representing parents and donors raised questions with reference to timeline, design and implementation etc. in order to keep community donors apprised. Disappointment was expressed about the current timeline, under which some donors will not see the project completed in time for their children to use the equipment as students. Further discussion clarified concerns and work was done in reaching common understandings between donors and administrators. Appreciation of the work of the Friends of Winthrop as well as regret for the unanticipated length of time this project is taking. In light of these concerns, it was agreed that a significant community event should mark the eventual completion and opening of the Winthrop Playground. The Building Principal should keep the community updated on progress reports.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Jeanise Bertrand Unanimously approved by all four members present.

B. Finalize SC Goals for 2016-17 Discussion of SC Goals for 2016-17

Exhibit E

- Action items on goals are still to be determined when the SC has received a fuller briefing on turf field and Five Year Capital plan. There is a priority on involving the major stakeholders.
- Initiatives of the School District should be led by the School Committee. Mike Harvey and Jeff Sands will prepare updates on the Master Plan to be presented at the October 6 meeting.
- The update of the Regional Agreement requires additional data from the working groups.
- Policy Review Process action items are essential ready for implementation

MOTION: I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT TEE ADOPT THE 2016/2017 GOALS AS PRESENTED IN EXHIBIT E WITH MORE DETAIL TO COME ON THE ACTION PLANS.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Jeanise Bertrand Unanimously approved by all four members present.

C. Review SC Meeting Calendar for 2016-2017

Exhibit F

- D. Superintendent's Review: postponed to Sept. 22
- E. Re-Appoint Warrant Sub-Committee
 - Two people are to be added. Discussion of Municipal Modernization Bill (taking effect in less than 60 days) and Open Meeting Law, which applies to the issue of appointing subcommittees. Jeff Sands will share the text of this law with the School Committee. In light of this, the SC will wait until the effect date of this bill before making additional appointments.
- F. Appoint Negotiations Sub Committee
 - Three people should be on this sub-committee to handle grievances which reach beyond the purview of the Superintendent's office. Stacey and Michelle volunteered to sit on this committee

MOTION: I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT TEE APPOINT A NEGOTIATIONS SUB COMMITTEE TO INCLUDE MICHELLE BAILEY AND STACEY METTERNICK.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Deb Evans Unanimously approved by all four members present.

- G. Policy Review
 - 1. Pediculosis (Head Lice): second reading. Vote postponed to Sept. 22 meeting. Exhibit G
 - 2. Tobacco, Drugs & Alcohol Policy H8023 (first reading) Exhibit H

 Discussion of merits of combining the policies covering students, staff and visitors. The

 name of the policy in Exhibit H should be changed to reflect its applicability to *students*.

Unanimously approved by all four members present

3. Administering Medicines (first reading)

Exhibit I

H. Wellness Grant Acceptance

Exhibit J

MOTION: I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT TEE ACCEPT THE FOUNDATION FOR ALCOHOL EDUCATION GRANT IN THE AMOUNT OF \$1600 AS PRESENTED IN EXHIBIT J.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Deb Evans Unanimously approved by all four members present

- I. Create School Committee Sub Committee on Regional Agreement
 - Deb Evans is willing to serve; one person needs to be added to existing committee members.

MOTION: I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT TEE NOMINATES DEB EVANS TO SERVE, ALONG WITH STACEY METTERNICK AND HANNAH FRALEY ON THE SUB COMMITTEE ON REGIONAL AGREEMENT.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Jeanise Bertrand Unanimously approved by all four members present.

J. Appointment of Don Gallant to Position of District Treasurer: postponed to Sept. 22.

K. Resolution against lifting cap on Commonwealth Charter Schools

Exhibit K

MOTION:

I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMIT TEE VOTE TO APPROVE A RESOLUTION AGAINST LIFING THE CAP ON COMMONWEALTH CHARTER SCHOOLS AS PRESENTED IN EXHIBIT K.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Jeanise Bertrand Unanimously approved by all four members present.

VIII. VOTE TO ADJOURN

MOTION:

I MOVE THAT THE HAMILTON-WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL

COMMITTEE VOTE TO ADJOURN.

MOTION by Michelle Bailey; SECONDED by Jeanise Bertrand Unanimously approved at 8:47 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nancy R. Bergner Secretary, H-WRSC Meeting HAMILTON-WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT WENHAM. MA

EXHIBIT B

TEACHING ABOUT ALCOHOL, TOBACCO, AND DRUGS

In accordance with state and federal law, the District shall provide age-appropriate, developmentally appropriate, evidence-based alcohol, tobacco, and drug prevention education

programs in grades K-12.

The alcohol, tobacco, and drug prevention program shall address the legal, social, and health consequences of alcohol, tobacco, and drug use, with emphasis on nonuse by school-age children. The program also shall include information about effective techniques and skill development for delaying and abstaining from using, as well as skills for addressing peer

pressure to use alcohol, tobacco, or drugs.

The objectives of this program, as stated below, are rooted in the Committee's belief that prevention requires education, and that the most important aspect of the policies and guidelines

of the District should be the education of children and youth on healthy decision-making:

· To prevent, delay, and/or reduce alcohol, tobacco, and drug use among children and youth.

· To increase students' understanding of the legal, social, and health consequences of alcohol,

tobacco, and drug use.

· To teach students self-management skills, social skills, negotiation skills, and refusal skills that

will help them to make healthy decisions and avoid alcohol, tobacco, and drug use.

The curriculum, instructional materials, and outcomes used in this program shall be

recommended by the Superintendent and approved by the School Committee.

This policy shall be posted on the district's website and notice shall be provided to all students and parents in accordance with state law. Additionally, the district shall file a copy of this policy with DESE in accordance with law in a manner requested by DESE.

SOURCE: MASC March 2016

LEGAL REFS.:

M.G.L. <u>71:1</u> ;71:96

CROSS REFS:

G7003 Drug Free Workplace Policy

H8023 TOBACCO, DRUGS & ALCOHOL

Policy Review: 1st Reading: September 22, 2016

2nd Reading:

Policy Adopted:

Chairperson, HWRSD School Committee: Stacey Metternick

HAMILTON-WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT WENHAM, MA

EXHIBIT C E5012

PEDICULOSIS

Pediculosis (Head Lice) is a public health nuisance. Due to the changing environment, head lice has adapted, survived and continues to affect school aged children everywhere. Head lice are not considered a sign of unclean individuals or homes. Education and treatment should remain the forefront of our approach to controlling pediculosis in the schools. With the cooperation of parents and resources from primary care providers, pharmacists, school nurses and public health authorities, infestations can be minimized.

According to the National Association of School Nurses, the American Academy of Pediatrics and CDC. The management of pediculosis should not disrupt the educational process. No disease is associated with head lice and in-school transmissions are rare. Lice are the result of head to head contact.

Treatment: It is recommended by the CDC, upon initial infestation, an over-the-counter (OTC) or prescription medication be used. It is important that when using a pediculicide, the parent or guardian reads the specific directions provided as each treatment could differ. In addition, a conditioner and shampoo with conditioner should not be used as it reduces the effectiveness of the treatment.

Hamilton Wenham School Nurses will approach the problem in two ways:

- 1. Education
- 2. Monitoring

Policy Guidelines:

- When a student is suspected to have pediculosis, the school nurse will be notified.
- The school nurse will examine the student. If a student has a positive infestation or live lice, he or she will be dismissed from school.
- The school nurse will notify the parent/guardian who will be provided with educational handouts and instruction on treatment and care options.
- A No LIVE LICE Policy will be enforced. Student may come to school with nits (eggs). Nits cannot jump or crawl and therefore do not cause infestations. Parents are encouraged to nit-pick until the nits are removed from the hair as viable nits could cause reinfestations.
- Students may return to school the next day after recommended treatment. The school nurse will inspect the student upon return to school and 7-10 days later until the student is free of lice. Parents are responsible for routine examination of their child's hair for at least two weeks.

Policy Review: 1st Reading: March 17, 2016 2nd Reading: June 2, 2016

Policy Adopted:

Vote:

HAMILTON-WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT WENHAM, MA

- Research has shown that classroom-wide or school-wide screening is not warranted; however it may be appropriate to monitor those children who have had close head-tohead contact with a student who has an active infestation. Each reported case of head lice will be recorded and head lice infestations will be monitored by the school nurse.
- At the discretion of the school nurse, and considering the privacy of the students, notices will be sent home notifying parents if there are several cases of lice in a classroom or grade level.

Resources:

Massachusetts Department of Public Health http://www.mass.gov/eohhs/docs/dph/cdc/factssheets/head-lice.pdf

American Academy of Pediatrics
http://pediatrics.aappublications.org/content/110/3/638.full.pdf

National Association of School Nurses www.nasn.org

Policy Review: 1st Reading: March 17, 2016 2nd Reading: June 2, 2016

Policy Adopted:

Vote:

Chairperson, HWRSD School Committee: Stacey Metternick

HAMILTON-WENHAM REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT WENHAM, MA

EXHIBIT D

H8023

USE OF TOBACCO, DRUGS & ALCOHOL BY STUDENTS

The District prohibits the use, possession, or distribution of tobacco, tobacco products, electronic, or ecigarettes, illegal drugs, alcoholic beverages and intoxicants, prescription drugs not prescribed for the individual, or drug paraphernalia on school property, in connection with any school-sponsored activity regardless of the physical location of the property, on school buses or in cars going to or from any place where students are present at an activity sponsored by the District. Use and/or possession of all other

medication is governed by the District Nursing Protocols and Procedures.

Individuals violating this policy may face disciplinary action, and those who violate state law may be reported

to local police.

The Superintendent shall insure that this policy is promulgated to all staff and students in appropriate

handbooks and publications.

The Superintendent shall develop procedures to implement this policy.

LEGAL REFERENCES: MGL c.71, s. 2A & s. 37H

MGL c.270, s.22

MGL c.272, s.40A

Originally Adopted: April 4, 2013

Policy Review: March 21, 2013/September 22, 2016

Approved: April 4, 2013/

Vote: 9-0-0-0/

Chairperson, HWRSD School Committee: Roger Kuebel/Stacey Metternick

ADMINISTERING MEDICINES TO STUDENTS

Medication may not be administered to students while at school unless such medicine is given to them by the school nurse acting under specific written request of the parent or guardian and under the written directive of the student's personal physician (see below for exceptions). When the school nurse is not present, a student who needs medication during the school day may be called to the office at the scheduled hour and reminded by the secretary to take the medicine. This provision only applies when the correct dosage of the medication has been placed in an individual container clearly marked with the student's name, the dosage to be administered, and the time and/or conditions under which the medicine is to be taken. In addition, the student must be able to recognize the medicine that he/she or she is taking. No one but the school nurse, and those others listed in the medical administration plan acting within the above restriction, may give any medication to any student.

Exceptions:

The school district shall, through the district nurse leader, register with the Dept. of Public Health and train personnel in the use of epinephrine auto-injectors.

The school district may, in conjunction with the School Physician and the School Nurse Leader, stock nasal naloxone (Narcan) and trained medical personnel and first responders may administer nasal naloxone to individuals experiencing a life threatening opiate overdose in a school setting.

If the school district wishes medical personnel to train non-medical staff in the administration of nasal naloxone, the School Committee shall vote to approve such training and the Superintendent shall ensure that medical personnel have a written protocol which complies with medical directives and regulations from the Dept. of Public Health.

Following consultation with the school nurse, students who fall into the following exceptions may self-administer medications:

- 1. Students with asthma or other respiratory diseases may possess and administer prescription inhalers.
- 2. Students with cystic fibrosis may possess and administer prescription enzyme supplements.
- 3. Students with diabetes may possess and administer glucose monitoring tests and insulin delivery systems.
- 4. Other situations where a student may self-administer medications will be outlined in the student's medical administration plan, as approved by the school nurse.

SOURCE: MASC March 2016

LEGAL REF.: M.G.L. 71:54B

Dept. of Public Health Regulations: 105 CMR 210.00; 244 CMR 3.00